### **BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES**

# September 7th, 2017

**Members Present:** Nikki Brown, Sheri Purdy, Tom Hogan, Christi Larson, Jill Huebner, Lisa Reiter Julie Miller, Jake Knepper, Tanya McClelland and Tiffany Moses.

Sheri called the meeting to order and lead the prayer at 5:00PM.

## **Committee Reports:**

**New Booster Club Members:** Tanya McClelland will be the new Booster Club President starting December 2017. Jake Knepper will be the School Board representative replacing Katy Sweeney.

**Finance/Budget:** Tiffany will send spreadsheet for sub accounts monthly. Checking account balance is \$44,198. Still owe for 16/17 school year. Sheri and Nikki will review accounts with Tiffany.

Strategic Plan- Nothing new to approve at this time until BC financials are reconciled.

**Fundraising:** Scratch cupcake sell date is scheduled for October 30th- November 7th with delivery on Friday, December 8th. We are locked in for the next 4 years and this will replace the waffle breakfast. Jeff with the Gilbertville Locker will offer a meat grilling package in the spring. They are planning to add 4 more meat package options.

### **Old Business:**

- High School Concessions Workers Policy/Application-Concession stand policy will be sent out next week for 9-12 students. Applications will need to be returned by the 15th. Students will need to reapply and be in good grade standing. Working a high school game pays \$25 and middle school is \$20. Sheri will send a list out to BC members and Shelby Douglas.
- **2. Gold Cards-** Profit so far of \$6500. We will work on selling additional cards at Football games, K-5 Open House, Conferences in October and reach out to alumni via email.
- 3. **Golf Outing-** \$8,794 was deposited this FY (Staring in July). 16/17 has been paid & deposited. \$150 hole sponsorship to be added to this year's profit. BC will send thank you notes out to hole sponsors and others that donated items. Pat Monet will provide us a list.
- 4. **Sign-Up Genius-** A few openings are left for the 10/20 Varsity Football Game. Lisa will work on filling these spots.

### **New Business:**

- 1. Winter Apparel/Generic/Winter Sports-Fall Program Sponsors- Fall merchandise orders are turned in and blanket orders are here. So far this FY (July/August) profit is \$799. Generic orders will be out the first week of November so here in time for Christmas. Julie will have samples of cheer bows available at K-5 Open House. Sheri and Nikki will help count money and sort apparel for future orders.
- 2. Volleyball Tournament- High School Volleyball Tournament will be on Saturday, October 7th. Shelby Douglas will create the menu for the day. Tyson Foods has donated #112 pounds of

taco meat for the tournament. Sheri will send an email to Leigh Anne & ask her to send to all parents asking for concession stand volunteers. Tom will check if admission fee will be charged. If so, we'll need to add gate workers.

- **3. Homecoming-** Tom will follow-up with Heather if anything is needed for candy donations for the class floats. Receipts can be given to Tiffany or scrip money can be used to purchase.
- 4. **Scrap Metal-** Tom received a message from the City and they no longer want the scrap metal dumpster bin at the softball complex. We will look into other options of relocating this or possibly have this available a couple times a year. (Fall/Spring pick-up) Sheri will check with Steve.
- **5. Logo Apparel-** Tom received an email from Patty to remind anyone who uses the DB logo must have approval from the BC. Student council is selling homecoming t-shirts and wants to make sure the artwork is approved by us. An annual reminder will be sent.
- **6. T-shirt fundraiser idea-** BC designs a t-shirt annually as a fundraiser to give back to some organization to support our community. For future t-shirt designs we would like to involve the students for ideas.
- **7. Softball Entry Fee's-** Christi mentioned not all softball entries have been paid for this past summer's softball tournament. Next year we will ask the school's to prepay. Tom will look into this and follow-up with schools AD to receive payments.

Meeting adjourned at 6:20 PM

The next meeting will be Wednesday, October 11th at 5:00 PM in the Health/Wellness Classroom.

Respectfully submitted by Lisa Reiter